


Public Health and Human Services Director Pugleasa and Public Health Supervisor Myhre 
provided an update on the COVID-19 pandemic and response from Public Health and Human 
Services. Pugleasa stated that case numbers in the County appeared to be flat. He said that Houston 
County continued to have some of the best numbers in the State for percentage of residents who 
were vaccinated. 

At 9:30 a.m. motion by Commissioner Myhre, seconded by Commissioner Severson, 
motion unanimously carried to enter into a closed session regarding labor negotiations pursuant to 
Minn. Stat. §13D.03, Subd. 1, (b) to discuss labor negotiations, including negotiation strategies or 
developments or discussion and review of labor negotiation proposals, conducted pursuant to 
sections 179A.01to179A.25. All Commissioners, Human Resources Director Kruger, 
Auditor/Treasurer Trehus, and Tessia Melvin from DDA attended the closed session. 

At 10: 16 a.m. motion by Commissioner Myhre, seconded by Commissioner Johnson, 
motion unanimously carried to return to regular session. Kruger gave an update the they had 
general discussion in the closed session and that the board had given herself and DDA direction 
on labor negotiations. 

At 10: 1 7 a.m. motion by Commissioner Johnson, seconded by Commissioner Severson, 
motion unanimously carried to enter into a closed session pursuant to MS 13D.05, subd.3(b) 
Attorney/Client privilege to discuss pending litigation regarding a tax court case. All 
Commissioners, Auditor/Treasurer Trehus, Attorney Jandt, Finance Director Lapham, and 
Assessor Onstad attended the closed session. 

At 10:30 a.m. motion by Commissioner Johnson, seconded by Commissioner Severson, 
motion unanimously carried to return to regular session. Attorney Jandt gave a summary of the 
closed session and said that the Commissioners had given his office direction regarding the case 
including a possible settlement. 

At 10:31 a.m. motion by Commissioner Severson, seconded by Commissioner Johnson, 
motion unanimously approved to enter into closed session pursuant to Minn. Stat. § 13D.05, Subd. 
2, (b ), for the preliminary consideration of allegations or charges against an individual subject to 
its authority. Chairperson Bums noted the meeting could be opened at the request of the individual 
who was the subject of the meeting. Human Resources Director Kruger stated she had received an 
email indicating the session should be closed. All Commissioners, Sheriff Inglett, Chief Deputy 
Sheriff Swedberg, Human Resources Director Kruger, and Auditor/Treasurer Trehus attended the 
closed session. 

At 11 :37 a.m. motion by Commissipner Walter, seconded by Commissioner Johnson, 
unanimously carried to return to regular session. Kruger gave a summary of the closed session 
saying that the Board provided direction to consider termination pending another hearing to 
include the employee. 
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